
CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
February 20, 1980

The City Council met for their regular scheduled Council meeting in
the Council Chambers of the Memorial Hall on February 20, 1980 at
7:30 O'clock P.M. Mayor Deitrich presided with the following Council-
men present: Butler, Kerr, H. Seip, J. Seip, Van Fleet, Aldrich.

Councilman H. Seip made the motion, seconded by Councilman Butler
that the minutes of the regular meeting February 6, 1980 be approved
as presented. Upon roll call the vote was unanimous.

Discussion was held on the water bill for the Keokuk County Jail, and
the Deputy Clerk was instructed to average a 2 year period water billing
for the jail and from that figure the City might be able to determine
some sort of payment for their taking calls for the City Police. This
will be brought up at the March 5, 1980 meeting. IDick Coffman was present from Sigourney Ball Inc •.and informed the
Council that if they use their name for the lights: f'or' the ball field
the _N~:tional-Guard ·wi.ll:·se:€;:'::~t-he'":";;p"O·rEH;~:and ..d"o.:the·tid:6'~.2W~:Fk-et c, - .It',

'was- tt-greedby the Council that this 'could be done.
Councilman Van Fleet made the motion, seconded by Councilman J. Seip
that in addition to the $1000.00 already spent for lights, the City
would spend up to $2500 more for poles and wiring, and limit to $3500.00.
this amount to be taken out of Revenue Sharing Fund. Upon roll call
the vote was unanimous.

Councilman H. Seip made the motion, seconded by Councilman Kerr that
the warrant issued to the City of Farley, Iowa in the amount of $1,000.
for lights be approved. Upon roll call the vote was unanimous.

Councilman J. Seip made the motion, seconded by Councilman Van Fleet
that the Beer license renewal application for Kind's Jack and Jill be
approved, as all fees and papers were in order. Upon roll call the
vote was unanimous.

Mayor Deitrich brought up the Are? XV situation, asked the Council
to give them much consideration ~~ a decision as to whether to continue
with them, and will be further discussed at the March 5th meeting.

Councilman Butler made the motion, seconded by Councilman Aldrich that
the water department schedule change be effective March 1, 1980, with
one man working Monday thru Friday and the second man will come in on
Tuesday and work thru Saturday plus Sunday, and they will alternate
every other week. Upon roll call the vote was unanimous.

COuncilman Butler made the motion, seconded by Councilman H. Seip that
the hours for Deputy Clerk Marie Tremmel be reduced from 37 1/2 to
34 1/2 hours per week in order that she may take one half day off per
week, if the workload or situation is so that the time is available,
Upon roll call the vote was unanimous.

Councilman Van Fleet made the motion, seconded by Ron Kerr that the I
City policy be that the minimum hours worked per week for year round
help be 32 hours in order to be ~ons(dered full time help, and anything
under 32 hours work be considered part time. Any changes in working
hours to be set by the Council. Upon roll call the vote was unanimous.

Other items discussed were cleaning north side of Memorial Hall, the
storm sewer drain on Ringgold St. and alley lights for police car,
also office hours for City Clerk's office will remain as they are
now, 8:00 A. M. to 4:30 P.M.

There being no further business to come before the Council upon
motion, meeting adjourned in form.

Ateest: ~ ..~..2.-mduty Clerk


